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LEGATION OF THE REPUBLIC  
OF KOREA  
SAIGON  
  
COPY FOR INFORMATION  
  
No. KLS 0294-I80/57  
OUR REFERENCE:  
YOUR REFERENCE:  
  
Saigon, September 1, 1957.  
  
Excellency,  
  
I have the honour to inform you that I just received from my President His Excellency
Dr. Syngman Rhee, the following cable concerning the Presidential Visit to Korea:  
  
‘WE ARE HAPPY TO ACCEPT DATE INDICATED BY VIETNAM GOVERNMENT.’  
  
Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.  
  
Choi Duk Shin  
Envoy Extraordinary and  
Minister Plenipotentiary  
of the Republic of Korea  
to Vietnam  
  
His Excellency  
Mr. Vu Van Mau  
Secretary of State for Foreign Affairs  
Republic of Vietnam  
  
SAIGON  


